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Chaddesden Ward Neighbourhood Board 
 

Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 30 June 2010 in the 
Oakleigh Avenue Common Room at 6.15 pm 

 
Present: Councillor Marshall             - Chair/City Councillor 
  Councillor Grimadell  - City Councillor/ Vice Chair 
  Councillor Sara Bolton  - City Cllr/ Vice Chair 
  Tony Weaver    - Resident 
  Phil Raffle    - Resident 
  Vince Mills    - Resident 
  Anjela Mapp    - Derby Homes 
  Lorraine Howe   - Derby Homes 
  Inspector R Keene   - Police 
  Jean Moss    - Resident 
  David Phypers   - Resident 
  Jane Fogg    - Resident 
 
Apologies:  Keith Buckley   - Resident 
           Anne MacDonald  - Resident 
           Roy Reynolds   - Fire Service 
 
 
  

 
 

Action 

1 Welcomes/ Introductions/ Apologies 
 
Councillor Marshall welcomed everyone to the meeting 
and thanked them for attending. Councillor Marshall 
extended a warm welcome to new Board member 
David Phypers. 

 

2 Minutes of the previous meetings 
 
Amendments to the minutes of the last meeting held 
17.02.10 as follows: 

• Tony Weaver was recorded as having given his 
apologies when he was actually at the meeting. 

 
For noting: 

• Item 8 – The litter bin highlighted by John 
Ollerenshaw as being un-accessible as it was 
too high up the lamp post at the previous 
meeting has now been lowered. 

• Item 8 – The MUGA is now almost completed 
apart from some goal posts that need fitting, 
there will be a Youth Activities meeting tomorrow 
to discuss consultation being carried out with the 
young people about the location of the youth 
shelter. 

 

3 Declarations of interest  
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Phil Raffle – community cafe/ local TARA for 
application for Neighbourhood Board Funding. 

4 Police Report 
 
Updates from the Safer Neighbourhood Team: 

• There are ongoing reports being made of a male 
indecently exposing himself in the vicinity of 
Chaddesden Park. As a result patrols have been 
stepped up in the areas where this is being 
reported. Officers have been into the local 
schools to raise awareness as it is young female 
who are being targeted. A suspect has been 
arrested. 

• Chaddesden Park ASB – PSCO Simpson has 
spent a great deal of time concentrating on this 
area which seems to have had a positive impact 
The Big 1 on Chaddesden Park went very 
smoothly with no problems/ arrests. There was 
one incident whereby a child was bitten by a 
dog. PCSO Simpson is in the process of setting 
up a “dog watch” scheme whereby dog walkers 
who regularly visit the park can report incidents/ 
concerns about the park directly to him. 

• Drug warrants have been carried out within the 
ward. A local resident has been arrested and 
drugs have been confiscated along with money. 

• ASB Chesapeake – over the months of May/ 
June whist the new MUGA was being completed 
there were some incidents reported to the police. 

• The issues currently in the Ward are parking 
issues, neighbour disputes and football parking 
all issues which are difficult to focus on. 

 
Statistics for Chaddesden Ward for last year 
 
Anti social behaviour decreased by 17.5% 
Assaults decreased by 12% 
Burglary decreased by 27% 
Non dwelling burglaries decreased by 31% 
Theft from vehicle decreased by 27% 
Theft of vehicle decreased by 12% 
Interfere with motor vehicle decreased by11% 
Damage and arson increase by 18% 
Violent Crime decreased by 50% 
Overall crime decreased by 11.5% 
 
Statistics for Chaddesden Ward this year to date 
 
Anti social behaviour decreased by 35% 
Assaults increased by 6% 
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Burglary decreased by 65% 
Non dwelling burglaries decreased by 45.6% 
Theft from vehicle decreased by 18% 
Theft of vehicle decreased by 50% 
Interfere with motor vehicle decreased by 86% 
Damage and arson decreased by 44% 
Overall crime decreased by 15% 
 
Detection rates stand at 27.3% 
 
Overall there has been an excellent improvement on 
last year. 
 
Insp. Keene highlighted that perception of crime in the 
Ward is very often worse than actual fact. He also 
thanked Board members and the Community as a 
whole for their support to the police. 
 
Chaddesden/ Area 1 is setting a benchmark on how 
well partnership working between all agencies is 
proving to be extremely successful and the work 
currently being done is being recognised by the rest of 
the city. 
 
DP – Queried if Insp. Keene thought that the reduction 
in crime was due to the appointment of PSCO’s? 
Insp. Keene stated that people have a divided opinion 
on PSCO’s, however they do provide a visible street 
presence where beat officers may not be able to due to 
their high workloads. 
 
JM – Queried about the person arrested in conjunction 
with the incidents of indent exposure, and that she did 
not think that the police had been to see pupils at West 
Park School. 
Insp. Keene advised that residents should still be 
vigilant at this time. As far as he was aware all schools 
had been approached however he will go back and 
double check with his team that West Park had been. 
 
VM – Passed Insp. Keene photographs of 
inconsiderate parking. The issue of match day parking 
will be dealt with at the football parking meeting on 21 
July 2010. 

5 Updates from the Neighbourhood Forum, 
Wednesday 14 April 2010 – You Said We Did. 
 
Updates from the last Neighbourhood Forum were 
distributed to the meeting. 
 
Issues discussed: 
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The community cafe is currently closed Mondays and 
Tuesdays. The rest of the week it will be open from 
9.30am – 5.30pm, however if the demand is there and 
staff are available they will aim to open later if required. 
They are currently looking for more volunteers to help 
run the cafe. 
At present a Community Organisation is running the 
Cafe. Derby Homes is overseeing the running of it as a 
community initiative. 
 
A Bouncy Castle will be on the park over the summer 
holidays. 
 
Some highways issues were raised. Traffic 
management will be available to speak to at the match 
day parking meeting on 21 July 2010. 
 
2 Dropped curbs on Coleraine Close are already in the 
pipeline. 

6 Public Transport – Morley Road Bus Shelter 
 
A report was read distributed to Board members from 
Public Transport. 
 
The Board agreed not to replace the bus shelter on 
Morley Road adjacent to 78 Morley Road. An 
alternative location will be found for this bus shelter.  
 
Councillor Bolton and Councillor Grimadell have carried 
out a site visit with representatives from Public 
Transport and local residents. 

 

7 Sub Groups/ Board Members Feedback 
 
Jean Moss informed the Board that she and West Park 
School were working with Anjela and Richard Smail on 
a survey for years 7,8 & 9 looking at what the pupils 
like and dislike most about the area which they live. 
The aim of the exercise is to encourage more youth 
involvement with the Board and decision making within 
the Ward.  
 
The Keep Chaddesden Tidy Group announced that so 
far 7 litter picks had been carried out within the Ward. 
The next one will be on 14 July, 12.00noon on Oregon 
Way (junction of Jasmine Close)  
 
The next Neighbourhood Youth Activities Meeting will 
be held on Thursday 1 July 2010, 2.00pm at 
Chesapeake Community Centre. 
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Councillor Grimadell reported that a new site for the 
library had been chosen near to the libraries existing 
site so the building of the new Library will not affect the 
current Library service. The new library will be an eco 
Library with a reusable water supply, a planted roof, 
solar panels and will be designed to blend in with its 
surroundings. The money for the project has been ring-
fenced, an architect has been employed. The project is 
now seeking planning permission; however this has yet 
to be submitted.  
 
Phil Raffle said that he was looking forward to the 
challenge of running the cafe on Chaddesden Park. 
Vince commended Phil and the rest of the volunteers 
for the work they had done at the cafe. 

8 Neighbourhood Board Community Budget 
 
Lorraine discussed last year’s spend and this year’s 
budget with the meeting.  
Voice in action were last year awarded £200.00 to 
which they have a £58.53 surplus. They have 
approached the Board to ask them if they would be 
happy for this money to be fed back into a further youth 
event . 
 
This year the Board has allocated budgets of: 
 
£10k for Highways and Transport 
£10k for Youth, Highways and Community Safety 
£6k Community Budget 
 
It is unknown at this time whether or not the surplus 
from last year’s budget will be carried forward or not. 
 
5 Bids for funding were received: 
 

• Derby Community Safety Partnership, Crime 
Prevention Team – of the £3000.00 requested, 
the Board awarded £1000.00 towards a pilot of 
the project. 

• Derby Community Safety Partnership and Derby 
Homes - £220.00 Agreed 

• C&C of Chaddesden  - £960.00. Agreed – 
subject to all residents receiving the magazine. 
Some Board members claimed not to have 
received it at all. 

• DCC Youth Services - £688.00. Agreed 
• TARA/ Community cafe - £600.00. A series of 

concerns were address by PR. 
Internet connection – The group have already 
budgeted separately for a phone line and Broad band 

 
 
Agreed 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Anjela to 
Action 
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Connection. 
Security  - Concerns were raised as to peoples security 
when creating documents such as CV’s. Phil ensured 
to Board that no personal data would be stored in the 
computers hard drive, but on a USB stick instead. 
Participants would be encouraged to purchase one of 
these for themselves to keep their data on. 
Storage – The laptop would be stored at Phils house as 
it was believed it would be safer there than being 
stored at the cafe. 
Who will be doing the training – Phil explained that he 
would be doing the training as he had been doing at 
the resource centre. He has the qualifications to enable 
him to do this. JM expressed strong reservations about 
this bid being a qualified trainer herself. 
 
Note- Board members requested that in future all of the 
Board Paperwork be numbered from start to finish. 
 
Highways and transport –  
Lorraine told Board Members that they needed to be 
thinking about what they would like to spend 2010/ 
2011 £10KHighways and Transport budget on. 
Suggestions for projects are included in the Board 
paperwork. Board members were asked to look at 
these suggestions and start giving serious thoughts 
about the H&T improvements people would like to see 
in Chaddesden Ward. It was noted that there was an 
error in the document regarding Highfield Road. This 
information was intended for Littleover and not 
Chaddesden as stated. 

10 AOB 
Lees Brook School – TW expressed concerns about 
the planning permission which had been granted to 
Lees Brook and wanted to know details of what 
consultation had taken place with local residents. 
 
Footpaths, Morley Road – TW stated that 3 years ago 
they had requested for the chewing gum to be removed 
from the footpaths on Morley Road, yet this still hadn’t 
been done. 
 
Police Community Message Service – Lorraine 
distributed forms for Board members to complete and 
return should they wish to receive community 
messages from the police. 
 
3 Wishes for Derby – 3 wishes for Derby forms are 
being distributed to everyone in the City. Lorraine 
encouraged Board members to complete theirs and 
also for them to take a lead on this initiative and get 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Anj to carry 
out site visit 
and chase 
any action 
that needs 
taking. 
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fellow residents to do so. Board members did not take 
up this offer. Councillor Bolton advised that cards 
would be posted to every resident in Derby. 

11 Date and Time of Next Meeting 
 
TBC 

 

   


